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From the Principal  
Thank you to all our parents who completed the Parent 

Opinion Survey earlier this year. Please see the data below 

regarding the feedback you have given us.  
 

I am thrilled to announce that TWPS received 100% 
positive feedback for the following factors: 

✓ I am able to get the information I need through the 

school's regular communication channels. 
✓ This school provides opportunities for my child to make 

decisions and solve problems. 

✓ My child feels safe at school. 

✓ This school gives my child opportunities to participate in 

school activities. 
 

We are also quite pleased with the 91% positive feedback 

for the following factors: 

✓ This school gives me opportunities to participate in my 

child's education. 
✓ I feel this school values parent/caregiver/guardians' 

contributions. 

✓ There is effective two-way communication between the 
teachers and parents/caregivers/guardians at this 

school. 
✓ This school always aims to improve the quality of 

education it provides. 
✓ Teachers at this school expect my child to do his/her 

best. 
✓ This school celebrates student achievements in all areas. 

✓ The teachers are very good at making learning engaging. 
✓ Teachers are enthusiastic and positive about teaching. 
✓ This school provides opportunities for my child to 

develop a sense of responsibility. 

✓ The school provides my child with opportunities to build 
his/her confidence. 

✓ This school has a consistent approach to promoting 
positive student behaviour. 

✓ This school treats my child with respect. 
✓ My child has been supported this year to adjust to his/

her new year level. 
 

TWPS staff and School Council will review the remaining 
feedback (all incredibly positive) from the survey results, 

as well as identify opportunities for improvement to 

include in our 2023 Annual Implementation Plan. 
 
 

IMPORTANT COVID UPDATE 
You may be aware that the Victorian Government has 

announced changes to the COVID-19 isolation 
requirements. This means that from 11.59pm on 

Wednesday 12 October, the mandatory orders around 
isolation for people with COVID-19 have ended and instead  

Tue 18 Oct School Council 6:30pm at TWPS  

Mon 
17 Oct 
24 Oct 

Prep, 1/2 and 3/4 Swimming Program 

Fri 21 Oct 
Whole School Curiosity Celebration  
2:30pm Parents and Carers Welcome 

Mon 24 Oct 
Student Support Group meetings  
(Week 4 - Week 8) 

Mon 31 Oct 
REPORT WRITING DAY 
Students do not attend school 

Tue 1 Nov 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Students do not attend school 

Mon 
  7 Nov 
14 Nov 
21 Nov 

Prep, 1/2 and 3/4 Swimming Program 

Thurs 20 Oct 5/6 Cricket training 3:15-4:15pm 

Fri 4 Nov Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Tue 8 Nov Prep 2023 Orientation Session 1: 9am 

Tue 15 Nov 
Prep 2023 Orientation Session 2: 9am 
School Council 6:30pm at TWPS  

Thurs 27 Oct 5/6 Cricket training 3:15-4:15pm 

Fri 18 Nov Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Tue 22 Nov Prep 2023 Orientation Session 3: 9am 

Thurs 03 Nov 5/6 Cricket training 3:15-4:15pm 

Fri 25 Nov 
Grade 1 Dinner 
Grade 2 Sleepover  

Thurs 01 Dec 
Writers Festival 
2:30pm Parents and Carers invited to view 
your child’s writing work. 

Fri 2 Dec Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Mon 5 Dec Prep, 1/2 and 3/4 Swimming Program 

Fri 9 Dec 
Billy Cart Race 
2:30pm Parents and Carers welcome 

Tue 13 Dec 
2023’s Year 7 Orientation Day 
School Council 6:30pm at TWPS  

Wed 14 Dec Grade 5/6 FUNFIELDS Excursion 

Thurs 15 Dec  
TWPS instrumental groups performances  
11:30am Parents and Carers welcome 

Fri 16 Dec  
Student Semester 2 Reports available 
Whole School Assembly 2:30pm 

Mon 19 Dec Grade 6 Graduation 

Tue 20 Dec 
Last Day of Term 4 2022 
Whole School Assembly 12.00pm 
School Finishes at 1.15pm  

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


IMPORTANT COVID UPDATE continued... 
we move to health advice and recommendations for 

people with COVID-19 or COVID-19-like symptoms. 
 

Our school will continue to adhere to the Department of 
Health’s recommendations to ensure that our school 

remains a safe environment for our staff and students. 
 

The Department of Health strongly recommends that 

students and school staff: 
✓ who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate 

for 5 days and do not attend school after 5 days if 
they are still symptomatic 

✓ who are symptomatic but have not tested positive 
not attend school. This does not include students 
with pre-existing conditions such as hay fever. 

 

Parents and carers are recommended to continue to 
report their child having COVID-19 to both the school and 

the Department of Health. We will, however, no longer 

report occurrences of positive cases to the school 
community. 
 

We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant 

in preventing COVID-19 transmission. Any student who is 
unwell should continue to remain at home. This is about 

keeping students healthy and well in our school and 
reducing the spread of both COVID-19 and other 

respiratory diseases. 
 

Free rapid antigen tests are available at the school for 

those who need them. 
 

Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows 

symptoms while at school. 
 

✓ Students who wish to wear a mask should continue to 
do so. 

 

To keep our school as safe as possible, we will also 
continue to use air purifiers and other COVID-19 

prevention measures. 
 

Thanks for your continued efforts to keep our school 

community safe and well. 
 

Swimming program  

Our P – 4 swimming program at the TRAC has begun with 
the first session being conducted on Monday. This year, 

we have almost everyone participating in the swimming 
program! I am looking forward to getting down to the 

pool to see the action. Water safety is so important as we 
head towards summer, so we are very pleased to offer 

this program before the end of the year. Thankyou to all 

our P – 4 families for being so organised to have your 
children ready for swimming. There was hardly any 
swimming gear forgotten. However, we know from past 

experience that we will have a number of towels, goggles 
and clothing left over at the end. If your child is missing 

any clothing or swimming 
gear please make the effort 

to look in lost property or 
ask at the office. 
 

 

Planning for 2023 
We have three visits planned for our 2023 prep students 

over this term. The students will be coming in small groups 
to get to know their teachers and get comfortable with the 
classroom and our school.   
 

We will also provide our current students with six 
opportunities to step up to the year group above, learn 
more about the new year level and build connections with 

new students and teachers later this term.   
 

We are currently working on the class structures for 2023 

and will then start allocating students to their classes.  The 

process is complex and often requires us to find a best fit 
for class dynamics.  Some of you may wish to put your 
preference down in writing to me, I cannot guarantee that 
we can fulfil parent requests for specific classes.  All our 

teachers are dedicated, and skilled professionals and they 
have all our student’s best interest at heart.  

Final reminder: Friendships requests for 2023 classrooms 
can be made by parents and carers. These can be emailed 

to thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au before 9am 
Monday 17th October, or you may write a letter to the 

Principal, please mark it confidential on the front of the 
envelope. Please note, we cannot accommodate requests 

about teachers. 
 
 

 

Student mobile phones 

A reminder that students are required to leave their phones  
at the office. This also includes watches that can make 

phone calls, SMS or access the internet, must be signed in 
at the office. 

If parents have messages to give to their children during 
school time, please call the office and we will pass this 

information on. If you would like to familiarise yourself with 
our mobile phone policy, you can find it here: 
https://www.thomwestps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/

media/1611985641twps_mobile_phones_policy_20202024.pdf  
   

Medications at school 
If your child requires medication at school you must bring 
the medication to the office and fill out the 'Medication 

Authority From'.  Students are not to be taking medication 

in their classrooms. All medication must be in its original 
container and bear the original label with the name of the 
student and information on the dosage time and to be 

administered. Thank you. 
 

Working with Children Check 

Friendly reminder that all parent helpers at TWPS must 
have a valid working with children check. It is free for a 
volunteer check, please apply online at  
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/

applicants/how-to-apply-1  
If you have a valid working with check and have yet to 
provide it to the school, please email a copy or come into 
the office and we will take a copy. 
 

Stay warm and safe during this wet weather! 
Sandi Young 

Principal 

 

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply-1
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/applicants/how-to-apply-1


Prep 2023 Transition Program 

Thomastown West 

Primary School 



Grace 2 For having a great first week at Thomastown West Primary School  

Crew 3 For great attempts at sentence writing and improvement in letter formation.  

Jenna  5 For doing her best when using her reading strategies to read unfamiliar and new words.  

Rukaya  6 
For remembering to use similes and the Power of three to make you writing  

 interesting.  

Ain  19 For mastering the game of 21!  

Jonah  20 For a positive start to schooling at TWPS. We’re so happy to have you in Room 20!  

 Pip  09 
For demonstrating excellent independent work habits and striving to be his best in all areas of 
the curriculum.  

Zam Zam 

Shenayah 
10 

Welcome to Thomastown West Primary School 
 
For trying hard to be at school every day. You can see how this helps with your  

learning and the work you can produce. 

Harry 11 
For all the great research he completed for his Curiosity questions.  

Mikaela  12 
For Striving to be her Best by putting an outstanding effort into her Curiosity Project and for 
also helping her classmates with theirs.  

Ali  15 
For demonstrating resilience and striving to be his best across all subject areas,  
especially during inquiry.  

Alexander 
 
Zahra  

17 
For sharing well-thought out ideas and maintaining excellent writing stamina! 
 
Welcome to Thomastown West Primary School  

Alie 
 
Zamia  

18 
For consistently demonstrating empathy to her classmates and other students in the school.  

Welcome to TWPS and to room 18  

Maya  STEM: Working independently to complete her task of “making a material hat”.   

Miracle  PE: For always trying her best with a big smile.  

Alexander, Charles, 
Dylan   ART: For working so productively and collaboratively on their Natural Disaster  

diorama.  

Stars of the Week 
Term 4 - Week 2 



Stars of the Week 
Term 4 - Week 2 



 



Hello Everyone , 

 

As we know that 10th October is marked as World’s Mental Health day. This week’s newsletter is focusing on  
seeking Support for Mental health. 
You’re not alone. Many young people from multicultural backgrounds have these feelings and experiences. The 
good thing is, support is available for your mental health and wellbeing. 

An individual/adult or a child might feel like: 
✓ you can’t discuss mental health and wellbeing as it’s not openly talked about in your culture or family 
✓ have worries about how to find and use mental health services 
✓ feel nervous about talking to someone 
✓ have concerns you won’t feel understood because your culture has a different approach to mental health 

and wellbeing 
✓ Feel worried about accessing support because your parents or family might find out. 
 

Finding support 

If things are tough, letting others know about your mental health and what’s going on for you can really help.  
Talking about how you’re feeling can make you feel more connected and supported. You might just want to tell 
someone you’re having a hard time – you could begin by talking about what you feel comfortable sharing with 
someone you trust. 

You could speak to: 

✓ A friend, family, Teacher, Parents community member, or someone else you trust. For example, a leader, an 
Elder. 

✓ A Youth worker or, community health worker or employment worker.  
✓ Your doctor (GP).  
✓ A mental health worker (e.g., a counsellor, psychologist, or social worker), you could try a recommendation 

from  
someone in your community. 

Talking to a professional 

Not sure how to start the conversation about your mental health? Here are some tips to help get you started when 
you’re talking with a mental health worker or support person. 

Tell them what’s important to you 

This can include: 
 
✓ Who you are, and the parts of you that make up your identity. 
✓ How you, your family and your community understand mental health. 
✓ Whether you’re open to them asking questions about your culture 
✓ Who your support people are and what role your community plays in your life 
✓ If you would like someone you trust to attend sessions with you 

Ask questions 
When seeing a mental health worker, it’s your space to share what’s going on for you, so you should feel as  
comfortable and as safe as possible. To help do this, you might: 
 
When seeing a mental health worker, it’s your space to share what’s going on for you, so you should feel as  
comfortable and as safe as possible. To help do this, you might: 
✓ Ask for an interpreter if you need one 
✓ Ask how your privacy and confidentiality will be respected 
✓ Ask your mental health worker if they have worked with people from your community before, and how they 

like to work with people going through challenges similar to yours. 
 



 

Say something if you aren’t happy 
It’s important to let your mental health worker know if you have any concerns during your sessions or if some-
thing makes you feel uncomfortable. This isn’t being disrespectful. You have the right to give feedback about your 
sessions and it helps mental health workers to adjust their approach to be more helpful. 

Your privacy is important 

You may be worried about your family or community finding out that you’re seeking mental health support. This 
might even make you unsure about reaching out for help. However, your privacy is really important and health 
services have processes in place to protect it.    

When you talk to a mental health worker or GP, they cannot share what you talk about with your family unless 
you say it’s OK. There are a few exceptions, for example if the health worker is concerned about your safety or the 
safety of someone else. If this happens, the worker will try to talk to you first about what needs to happen and 
what extra support you need to help you be safe.  

One step at a time 

Finding the right support for your mental health will help you feel more connected to yourself and those who 
matter to you. Getting help isn’t always straightforward though – sometimes it can take a few attempts to find the 
right support.  

You might also find that you need help to get help and that is completely okay!!You don’t have to have these 
conversations and navigate the mental health system alone. Start with someone you trust and take it one step at a 
time until you have the support you need. You deserve to have the right mental health support for you. 

Gurleen Gogia (Ms G.) 

Student Welfare Officer  

Term 4  Week 2 
Congratulations to  Room 11  with 184 Dojo Points  

 

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points this week! 

Prep 
Ali 

3 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Elissa 

14 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Victoria 

12 Dojo Points 

Grade 5/6 
Rueben 

12 Dojo Points 

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 
Elissa 

14 Dojo Points 



Term 4  Week 2  Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

Prep Last Week  This Week Year 3/4 Last Week  This Week 

Room 2 75% 61% Room 9 77% 72% 

Room 3 83% 81% Room 10 80% 90% 
Year 1/2 Last Week This Week Room 11 85% 79% 

Room 5 88% 88% Room 12 89% 84% 

Room  6 83% 90% Year 5/6 Last Week This Week 

Room 19 83% 66% Room 15 85% 88% 

Room 20 86% 81% Room 17 85% 88% 

      Room 18 90% 84% 

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

✓they learn better    ✓they make friends       ✓they are happier    ✓they have a brighter future  

If your child is sick, of course it is appropriate to keep your child at home but  

other ‘days off’ school add up to lost learning.  See below:  

Your child will find it very difficult to 
make progress. The school may take 

further action to support 
 improved attendance. 



TWPS CUP OF LIFE UPDATE 
Who will win the free bowling excursion at the end of the year?? 

Room  2 
Term 2 
Week 6  

           

Room  3 
Term 2 
Week 6  

Term 3 
Week  3 

  
         

 

 
             

Room  5 
Term 2 
Week 1 

Term 2 
Week 2 

Term 3 
Week 1  

       

Room  6 
Term 1 
Week 4 

Term 1 
Week 5 

Term 1 
Week 11 

Term 2 
Week 4 

Term 2 
Week 5 

Term 2 
Week 9 

Term 3 
Week 7 

Term 4 
Week 2 

 

Room  19 
Term 1 
Week 6 

Term 3 
Week 5 

         

Room  20 
 Term 3 
Week 2 

Term 3 
Week 6  

         

               

Room  9              

Room  10 
Term 1 
Week 3 

Term 1 
Week 9 

Term 2 
Week7  

Term 3 
Week 4  

Term 3 
Week 8 

Term 4 
Week 2 

   

Room  11              

Room  12             
               

Room  15 
Term 1 

Week 10 
           

Room  17 
Term 1 
Week 6 

Term 2 
Week 3 

Term 2 
Week 8 

Term 3 
Week 9 

     

Room  18 

 

 

 

Term 3 
Week 10  

Term 4 
Week 1 

         

      Cup of Life 
Well done to all the boys and girls who are  

attending school every day.  

The room that had the BEST ATTENDANCE 

For Term 4 Week 2 is 

Room  10 & 18 
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PROGRAMS BEGIN TERM 4 WEEK 2 



Thomastown West Primary School 

loves our  NEW After School Care provider   

KidsCo. 



 Available on Wednesday & Fridays only  

*Online Orders ONLY No Cash payments accepted* 



 Lunch orders will not be available for at least the next 

two weeks. We will keep you all updated. 





What does Parentline do: 

Qualified counsellors are available to: 

• talk about any issues to do with parenting and your relationships with your child 

• help you with ways to cope and be a positive parent 

• help with your family's wellbeing and resilience 

• connect you with services in your area. 

 

Your call 

• Parentline respects your privacy. Your call is confidential and anonymous. 

• Calls are not time limited and you can call back as often as you need. 

• Parentline’s qualified and experienced counsellors have social work or psychology backgrounds. You 

can ask for a male or female counsellor and ask to speak to the same counsellor if you call back again. 

• Parentline can assist non-English speaking parents and carers connect to a translating and inter-

preting service. 

• If you're hearing impaired, you can call Parentline using the National Relay Service. 

• Calls from a landline are charged at a local call rate. Mobile call rates will depend on your network 

provider. Check with your provider if you're unsure. 

We are happy to call you back to minimise the cost to you. If you choose a call back, we will ring back and 

you'll be placed at the front of the queue until you're connected with the next available counsellor. 

 

Some reasons to ring Parentline 

We can discuss a range of issues about parenting, including: 

• child behaviour and development 

• parent / carer child relationships 

• education 

• bullying 

• living with teenagers 

• family violence 

Parentline 
Parentline is a phone service for parents and carers of         

children from birth to 18 years old. We offer confidential and 
anonymous counselling and support on parenting issues.  




